Charleston Lake Association

Annual General Meeting

Trinity Anglican Church – Saturday, July 13, 2013
The meeting was called to order at 9:30AM, by Bill Hallam.
1. Opening Words – Bill Hallam

Bill thanked everyone in attendance for coming.

2. Welcome guests – Bill Hallam
Gord Brown – MP Leeds & Grenville

                     – Mayor Township of Leeds & the Thousand Islands


Herb Scott – Mayor Athens Township


Velma Kelsey – Councilor Leeds & the Thousand Islands


Parker Van Wyck – CLA / CLEA Information Centre Manager


Roger Kelsey – Roger Kelsey Insurance


Steve Clark – MPP

Frank Kinsella – Mayor Leeds & the 1000 Islands


Darren Fox – Charleston Lake Provincial Park


Matt Flickwert – Mural


Ellen Wallace – Park Store Manager


Reg Genge – Lake Ontario Assessments

It was announced that Reg has donated a print for fund raising. The goal is to sell 100 tickets at $10 each. The draw will be made at the Golf Tournament.

3. Presidents Remarks – Bill Hallam

Bill made reference to the fact that the United Nations in 2002 designated the area the Frontenac Arch Biosphere Reserve.
In 2006 CLA and CLEA developed the Charleston Lake Management Plan. Copies are available at the information center. It contains several Goals and Action Plans which are currently being reviewed to assess our performance to those plans and goals.

Several of our guests addressed the audience.

Herb Scott thanked CLA for its donation toward the Heritage Sign Project and he distributed some Eco Development bags.

Steve Clark gave regrets from Gord Brown and thanked the association for its hard work. He also recognized the issues we will face due to the changes to the stewardship program.

Frank Kinsella also thanked the association for its lengthy tenure as guardians of the Lake and comment on the value of the Charleston Lake Plan.

Darren Fox thanked is and passed on favorable comments from campers praising the water quality.
Roger Kelsey indicated that 320 association members are in the group insurance plan which provides a savings of 20-25%. He also indicated that their business is now totally computerized and online
4. Approval of 2012 AGM Minutes – Wayne Gill

Wayne Gill gave a brief account of last years AGM meeting held at the Trinity Anglican Church, Wayne Gill made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2012 AGM, and this was seconded by Margaret Hale. The motion was passes with no exceptions.

5. Financial Update – Wayne Gill

A combined CLA and CLEA financial statement for 2012 was published in the summer newsletter. 
Statement of Revenue & Expense
Revenue

Membership Dues


$20,777
Club 100



$14,519
Golf Tournament


$  4,528
All other revenue 


$  1,745
Total Revenue


$41,569
Expenditures
Environmental Projects

$12,001 

General Admin


$  7,766
Information Center


$  3,349
Safety




$  5,101
All other



$     503
Total Expenditures


$28,720
Unexpended Funds in 2012

$12,849
Balance Sheet at Dec. 31, 2012
Cash on hand



$36,623
Cash invested



$35,000

Accounts receivable


$     738
Total Assets



$72,361
Accounts payable


$  1,432
Unexpended funds


$70,929
Total Liab & Unexp. Funds

$72,361
Wayne Gill made a motion to have the financial reports approved. The motion was seconded by Dave Fewer. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
6. Introduction of the CLA and CLEA Directors – Bill Hallam
Bill introduced all CLA & CLEA directors who were present.
Bill announced that Don Currie was stepping down as a director of CLEA but will       continue to assist with the information center management. He also announced that Rocci Pagnello will be coming on board as a CLEA director.

7. CLA Directors reports:

Dwayne Struthers
He indicated that the stewardship is functioning well and several programs are underway. He also indicated a need for finding sources of grants and funding.
The loon survey has indicated little change in the number of loons on the lake. The Lake Trout fishery appears to have restored itself with reports of a very high percentage caught being natural. The sizes on average have increase as has the numbers being caught. Dwayne indicated that the fish diary will be modified and its use will be reinstituted to enable us to gather relevant information about our fish population on Charleston Lake.

Daragh Mansworth

He indicated that the web site is running well. We have had 10,000 hits since March. Forms for the youth camps and Golf Tournament are available on line.

Julia Woito

Our youth and social programs continue to grow. This year we continue to have a nature camp, sports camp and swimming lessons. In addition the Regatta & BBQ is being held on August 4th and music will be provided by Pat Johnson. 

Hartley Nichol
Our focus is to keep our lake clean. 20 km of fencing has been erected to keep cattle out of the streams feeding the lake. Solar watering systems have been installed and trees continue to be planted. Our water testing program will continue.
Robbie Gibson
We spent over $5,000 on new shoal markers and equipment. Replacement chain was needed and we have purchased 600 feet through Tackaberry of which the donated 200 feet. We are also replacing solar lights on the markers as needed. The lake is being patrolled by the OPP and they are checking for safety equipment.

Wayne Ashford
The golf tournament is being changed to a 9 hole format and the venue is changing to the Cedar Valley Course at Forthton. The tournament is being held on August 10th. The event will also include lunch and a silent auction.
8. Reg Genges – Ontario Lake Assessments Presentation

Hartley Nichol introduces Reg Genges who was our guest speaker for this year’s AGM.

Reg presented some history and comparative data on our water quality and how it has continued to improve over time.

9. Questions from the floor – Bill Hallam
Discussion was had on the following subjects:
Several of our members expressed concern and wonderment as to how permits were obtained to build a compound type facility in Lumber Bay.
Don Curry gave some parting comments indicating the late Doug Hale was his mentor. He has spent 50 years as a director of CLA and or CLEA. He thanked the association members for their many ideas and suggestions. He indicated his confidence in the current boards of directors to continue to proactively take the association in the right direction and establishing key priorities for the directors. 

10. Election of CLA Directors – Wayne Gill
The CLA Board of Directors consists of 8 elected Directors each of whom is elected for a two year term. Last year Bill Hallam, Robbie Gibson, Wayne Ashford, and myself, were elected and will be completing the last year of their two year term next year. 

The following 4 directors have agreed to stand for re-election this year, Julia Woito, Hartley Nichol, Dwayne Struthers, and Daragh Mansworth. 
     There were no other nominations from the floor. 

Wayne Gill made a motion that Julia Woito, Hartley Nichol, Dwayne Struthers, and Daragh Mansworth be elected to a two year term as CLA directors.

The motion was seconded by John Lineweaver and was passed.
11. Announcements

a. Regatta / BBQ – August 4th
b. Golf Tournament – August 10th
c. Canoe Raffle- available at the desk of at the office.
d. Print tickets are available.

12.
On a motion by Bill Hallam which was seconded by Wayne Gill the meeting was adjourned at 11:50 am.

Following the meeting the CLA directors elected the following officers for the coming year.

President – Bill Hallam
Secretary Treasurer – Wayne Gill
VP North – Daragh Mansworth
VP South – Wayne Ashford
Wayne Gill

Secretary Treasurer CLA / CLEA
